
William the Welder 

0800 37 55 66 

sales@autoline.nz 

 

 

Dear Manager,  

I am writing to apply for the Welding Engineer position as advertised. 

Please enjoy our tongue-in-cheek application to help you address your current welding skills 
requirements. 

 

With rapid advancements in robot technology, the use of a cobot welder in an engineering workshop 
is a piece of equipment that every employer needs to seriously consider. A cobot welder can add 
real value to your organization with the current shortage of skilled labour so I humbly request that 
you give this cobot welder job application the consideration it deserves. 

 

Talk to us about customised options for your business. 

- Outright Purchase. 
- Short Term Lease for a Project. 
- RaaS (Robotics as a Service) Only Pay for the Hours you Use! 

 

I would enjoy having the opportunity to discuss with you further how Cobot or Robot welding could 
assist your business and help increase your productivity while also addressing the current skills 
shortage. As New Zealand Robot Welding Specialists, we can support you to make your transition to 
automation a success. 

 

Thank you and I look forward to hearing from you.  

 

Kind Regards,  

 

Matthew Fisher 

Managing Director 

Autoline Automation 

 

P.S. Please forward this application to the right person within your organisation for an increase in 
productivity and cost reductions! 

 


